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REPORT.

The Committee makes an urgent appeal for contributions
to this Fund.

To meet the increased demand for beds as evidenced by the
long waiting list, the Committee have recognised for some time
the necessity for providing more beds, but until the Nurses’ New
Home was completed and paid for, they could not consider any
other financial responsibility. However, quite recently the Vice-
Chancellor of the University received a communication from the
Liverpool Hospital Staffs Association, asking for more co-ordination
among Hospitals, and better facilities for the training of Medical
Students. The Vice-Chancellor consulted the representatives of
various hospitals, with others interested, and now this Committee
has received from its Medical Board a suggestion that a further
150 beds should be provided to relieve the congestion. This can
no doubt be done by adding two floors on the present blocks of
the Hospital, and would include beds for the special departments
and private paying wards for patients of moderate means. Another
suggestion is to build on land close to the Hospital. A scheme
covering the demand for increased accommodation 1s now being
prepared. The idea is excellent, but where are the funds to build
to come from ?

During the year the Comimittee has entered into an agreement
with the National Radium Commission for the establishment of a
Radium Centre for Liverpool at the Royal Infirmary, and this is
being worked in conjunction with the University. It is anticipated
that the cost in connection with this Centre, may entail an expendi-
ture approximating to £1,000 per annum.

A department of Psychological Medicine has also been in-
stituted during the year.

It is with great regret that the Committee record the deaths
of :—
Mr. Herbert Rathbone, who had been a member of the
Committee since 1897 ;
Mr. G. H. Pilkington, who had been a member since 1908 ;
and Mr. T. Barrett Bicket, who had been a member since 1926,
and hereby records its appreciation of their services.

It is also regretted to have to report the deaths of :—
Dr. R. W. MacKenna, who had been Honorary Dermatologlst
at the Hospital since 1920 ; and
Dr. Phoebe Bigland, who had been a member of the Medical
Staff since 1917.
Each had rendered devoted service to the Hospital in their
respective spheres.

























































































































































































































































